Meeting Minutes - Breastfeed Macomb
Macomb County Breastfeeding Coalition
1/17/13

Introductions:

Kristen Woudstra – Breastfeeding Peer Counselor, Macomb County WIC 

Stephanie Burmeister - Breastfeeding Peer Counselor, Macomb County WIC 

Maureen Heinz – Nurse Midwife, Henry Ford Macomb

Holly Wiseman - Breastfeeding Peer Counselor, DCS WIC North Macomb

Tamika Jaja – Mother/Community Member

Anne Norton-Krawciw – Lactation Consultant, Breastfeeding Specialists 
Kathy Peet – Public Health Nutritionist, Macomb County Health Department
Karen Wood – Dietitian, Macomb County WIC

Helen Callans  - RN, IBCLC, Alternative Birth Center Providence Southfield

Minutes for last meeting approved with one change

Anne noted that the Pump In Style tubes are no longer available, not kits.  
Agenda for 2013

Local Physician Information Folders
Breastfeeding Friendly Business Project

Community Outreach

World Breastfeeding Week in August

Folders
Local Physician Information Folders – make changes and plans for distribution at meeting today.  We took a look at the folders.  Holly brought stickers with the BFM logo to put on the front of the folders. Holly’s husband is available for help with graphic design and websites if needed in the future.  In the folder is the Your Guide to Breastfeeding magazine (which were printed by the WIC office). One member (Kathy?) asked how a physician would be able to access the magazine since womenshealth.gov is no longer printing them.  Kristen suggested letting the physician know that they can access the file online at womenshealth.gov, and either the office or the moms can download the PDF. It is unclear whether womenshealth.gov will resume printing and distribution.  Holly will call the 800 number and let us know if printing will be resumed.  Anne suggested that for the next round of distributing the physician folder we include a sticker on the Your Guide to Breastfeeding magazine with our name and contact information. She suggested putting a sticker on the front right corner, with the logo and our website.  Address label size. 
Helen suggested that one of our members get in contact with the Nurturing Nook to recruit new members.  She mentioned that St. John Macomb may have breastfeeding support in the future.

Discussed the Local Breastfeeding Support Resources list.  For the hospital information Kristen gathered the hours and phone numbers from our website, which Adriane had compiled a few months ago.  Stephanie mentioned that she is planning on calling each of the hospitals to find out what their protocol is for our clients, if insurance is accepted, etc.  
Anne suggested changing www.breastfeedinginc.ca to Jack Newman’s other web address.  Helen suggested adding www.newborns.stanford.edu/breastfeeding to the Resources.

We also put the abstract from the Policy Statement on Breastfeeding and the Use of Human Milk and the How to Have a Breastfeeding Friendly Practice from the AAP Breastfeeding Initiatives.  

Finally we added the letter to the pediatricians.  After making a few changes to the letter, we decided to finish putting the folders together at the meeting.  Kristen printed the letters, completed resource guide, and flyer for the next meeting while everyone else put the stickers on the folders.  
Anne discussed the difficulty of billing and insurance for IBCLC’s.  

Kathy brought up the need for following up with the pediatricians.  We decided to add Kristen’s contact information to the letter.  Kristen and Stephanie will create a spreadsheet where we can keep track of who/where we distribute the folders.  
Holly suggested that Tamika try to recruit other friends to join the coalition.

After putting stickers on the folders Stephanie suggested we make plans for distribution.  Goal is to distribute before the next meeting.  Each person that is distributing the folders will keep track of the physicians they’ve distributed to.  The nurses/midwives/IBCLCs that work at the hospitals decided to distribute to physicians that they know at their hospitals. Stephanie will assign a list of pediatricians to each distributor.  Kathy, Kristen, Maureen, Helen, Denise (absent), Holly and Stephanie will distribute.   
Members finished putting folders together and will distribute before next meeting.  

Other
Helen was interested in finding out where Building Bridges will be held this year.  None of the coalition members knew at the time. 

Breastfeeding Friendly Business Project
Members discussed categories such as Breastfeeding Friendly businesses, daycares, advocates, etc.  Will have the nomination form available on our website.
Recording device stopped working before the end of the meeting.  
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